
VP Council Minutes
September 11, 1007

PRESENT:  Gary Liebst, Julie Leidig, Linda Luehrs-Wolfe, Cher Brock, Larry Rideaux, Bill Coppola, Christal Albrecht, Judy Murray
GUESTS:  Christina Todd, Marie Thibodeaux, Bonnie Longnion, Martha Oburn
1.  Curriculum Proposals (Christina Todd, Marie Thibodeaux) - The VP Council approved the consent agenda.

[image: image1.emf]V:\EASD\Vice  Presidents Council\Minutes\2007 08 Minutes\EPC Curriculum Proposals 09 07.doc


2.  Perkins (Bonnie Longnion) – There will be stricter accountability on payment of funds, due to legislation at the federal level.  Bonnie will send the Perkins application electronically to the VP Council for their information and review.  The VP Council discussed the discrepancies between the data reported and the actual numbers of graduates in our programs.  Why are the reported numbers so low compared to the number of actual graduates?  There may be coding issues in Colleague at the college level.  Bonnie will also send the VP Council a list of items that must be addressed with the Perkins’ funds.  Please pay particular attention to those nine required items.
3. Non-accredited Transfers (Linda Luehrs-Wolfe) – David Couch from the THECB has stated that NHMCCD should not automatically reject the transfer of credit from institutions that are not accredited by THECB, but are accredited from other national organizations such as ACICS and ACCSCT.  The VP Council approved the creation of another class of PLA, Credit by Exception for Non-Accredited Institutional Transfers for programs recognized by THECB and for institutions that award an AAS.  
4. P-16 Activities (Linda Luehrs-Wolfe) – The funds can be distributed for P-16 readiness programs only.  The VP Council decided to use the funds for the Summer or McCabe Bridges, and to allocate through Leah Campbell.  Allocation of funds should be equal for each college.  Examples of P-16 activities at NHMCCD include:  Dual Credit; Early College; Summer Bridge Program; McCabe Bridge Program; Shared counselors meeting; Tech Prep; Articulation; Intervention Programs; Power Visits; BioTech Institute to train High School teachers; PLC Map Grant.  Please send Linda a completed form for all P-16 readiness programs that your college is offering.  Linda will send the form electronically to the VP Council for their use.

5. THECB Accountability System (Martha Oburn) – Martha distributed the high school reports to the VPs of Instruction.  The 2007 Accountability Data Reports were distributed at the CESD meeting which was held last week.  In April 2008 a THECB staff person will generate a report on the five measures of accountability that Texas colleges agreed upon.  Each NHMCCD college is responsible for entering their own data and their own comments into the on-line system.  We have not yet received notification about when this will occur.  Martha will ask THECB exactly what the year means, whether it is academic or calendar.  A follow-up meeting will be held 9-25-07 to decide what the gaps are in the Accountability System’s reporting and if the list of courses should be expanded.  The Institutional Effectiveness Council meets next week, and Martha asked the VP Council to forward any questions to her for their review.  The committee will be composed of:  Rose Austin, Cynthia Casparis, Joe Schlichting, Harold Jensen, Siobhan Fleming, Larry Rideaux and the VPs of Instruction. 

6. Reverse Transfer (Linda Luehrs-Wolfe) – The colleges need to forward a list of the courses that are at issue with reverse transfer to SHSU.  To increase the number of reverse transfers, there needs to be a list of acceptable transfer courses developed. Also, the VPIs determined the parameters from SHSU need to be changed to 18 hours or more.   Julie Leidig offered to share with the VP Council a PowerPoint and summary sheet regarding transfer of credit.
7. NEH Summer Stipend (Linda Luehrs-Wolfe) – The VP Council approved the two applications for the summer stipend program.  The two applications will be recommended to the NEH for consideration.
8. Nursing Admissions and Appeals (Linda Luehrs-Wolfe) Gayle LoPiccolo has agreed to assume the duties for the district-wide coordination of the nursing program.  The nursing deans have requested that NHMCCD form a centralized admissions process for all the health occupations.  The nursing deans have created a draft policy for the appeals procedures on admission decisions.  The nursing directors recommended a strict point system for admissions, which is posted to the NHC web site, but not on any other college web site.  The VP Council agreed the centralized approval process for nursing admissions would be a good idea, and this person should be at the district and function for the entire college system.  The VP Council also recommended that the appeals process  include review by the Dean and VP of Instruction.  The VP Council also recommended that the Student Services Council be notified on behavioral issues for nursing students.   The nursing director’s would like to see a master plan developed for all health occupations.  Also of concern to the nursing directors is the difficulty of recruiting nursing faculty.  The college district needs nine full time nursing faculty for spring.  
9. Deans’ Council (Gary Liebst) – The deans are in the process of evaluating the actual job description of the deans.  

10. Workload Committee (Linda Luehrs-Wolfe) – Another committee is being formed to evaluate the workload.  Cher Brock volunteered to be on the general workload committee. Judy Murray will be on the Deans’ workload committee.  Recommendations from these committees will be sent to the VP Council for review.  The existing workload committees will be re-formed, with two representatives from each college.  The Deans’ representatives will be Vivian Lilly and Rebecca Riley.  The Faculty Senate representative will be David Putz.  The issues between contact hours and sections will be addressed, before any progress can be made about workload.  The workload proposal for the clinicals, co-ops, and practicums will be presented at the Deans’ Council this Thursday.  
11. Committee Assignments (Linda Luehrs-Wolfe) - Please forward to Linda any updates you may have about specific committee assignments.
12.  QEP (Linda Luehrs-Wolfe) – tabled

13.  Workload (Linda Luehrs-Wolfe) – tabled

Next Meeting:  October 9, 2007.


_1251025959.doc
Educational Programs CounciL


September, 2007 Curriculum Agenda


2007-2008 Proposals



Date:  9/11/07

Location:  DSTC

ACADEMIC PROPOSALS

		Effective Date

		Academic Subject

		Originator

		Program Change

		Course Change

		Colleges

		Proposal Summary

		EPC Follow-up/ Decisions



		SP/08

		MUEN

		D. Ellington

		

		Revisions

		All

		Update course descriptions for MUEN 1123, 1132, 1135, 1151, 1154, 2123 to indicate that each course can be taken for a maximum of 4 credits. 

		VPs Approved


CFC-OK

KC-OK

MC-OK

NHC-OK

TC-OK



		SP/08

		MUEN 2123

		D. Ellington

		

		Revisions

		All

		Course title has been wrong in the catalog for the last several years. Change from “Piano Ensemble” to “Symphony Orchestra.”




		VPs Approved


CFC-OK

KC-OK

MC-Should the title be “Symphony Orchestra II” since MUEN 1123 is “Symphony Orchestra I”? (Music team likes this suggestion. ICS form has been updated.  MT)

NHC-OK

TC-OK





WECM PROPOSALS

		Effective 


Date

		WECM Subject

		Originator

		Program Change

		Course Change

		Colleges

		Proposal Summary

		EPC Follow-up /Decisions






		SP/08

		TECM 1303

		P. Stone

		

		Revisions

		All

		*INFORMATION ITEM*


WECM changes—Administrative changes were made recently to course description and end-of-course outcomes for TECM 1303. Facilitators with programs that include this course have been notified.

		VPs Approved


CFC-OK

KC-OK

MC-OK

NHC-OK

TC-OK



		FA/07

		ITCC 1491, ITCC 1472, ITCC 1473, and ITCC 1474.

		A. Rice

		Revision

		Revision

		All

		*INFORMATION ITEM*

Industry driven changes were made recently to the CISCO curriculum. The Coordinating Board will review/revise CISCO courses next summer to address these changes.  In the meantime, the curriculum team decided to move forward and use the new CISCO curriculum this fall. We will submit special topic/local need courses to use this fall and spring in the place of ITCC 1402, 1406, 1442, and 1446. VPs have already approved this.

		VPs Approved


CFC-OK

KC-OK

MC-OK

NHC-OK

TC-OK



		SP/08

		PTHA 1305 and 1413 (PTHA 1225 added after EPC review)

		R. Pruitt

		

		Revision

		MC

		The course descriptions in the catalog incorrectly state that MATH 0310 is a prereq for PTHA 1305 and 1413. Please remove the MATH 0310 prereq for these two courses.

		VPs Approved


CFC-Will credit level Math or Math placement replace the 0310 prereq?  0310 is required in PTHA 1225, why not these? The justification is not stated. (Renee Pruitt, PTA Director, stated that MATH 0310 prereq should be removed from PTHA 1225 also.  Prior to 2006, the team changed the admission requirement for the PTA program. Students no longer have to be at college level in math for any PTA course. The team never submitted ICS2 forms to remove the math 0310 prereq for each course. Students now must be SSI complete to be accepted to the PTA program. It is not necessary to complete MATH 0310. mt)

KC-OK

MC-OK

NHC-OK

TC-OK





VP information item:

The PLA proposal for POFT and HRPO from the last agenda is still pending. Per Becky Gustamante, Karla Leach has indicated the BUSI/MGMT team will discuss the proposal at their next meeting later this semester.
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